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Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors: 

 

TOPICS 
Volume: 3  Issue: 3  March 2020 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 
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SHANTY MUSIC FESTIVAL 
Easter 2020 will see Albany once again host Australia’s only shanty 

music festival. Shanties were the working songs of men on the sail-
ing ships that plied their trade up and down the coast of Australia. 

The festival will celebrate our maritime history through music plus 
loads of family friendly activities at The Museum of The Great 

Southern including a pirate treasure hunt, workshops, interactive 
science and a visiting shanty circus. In the evenings we head to the 

pubs where the finest shanty singers in Australia will roar out this 
fantastic traditional music. The whole event is free including the 

opening night concert at the Albany Entertainment Centre. Charity 
collectors will be present at the event raising money for the great 

work the Leeuwin Ocean Adventure Foundation does with disabled 
kids and the very wonderful Albany Community Hospice. The event 

takes place 10/11/12 April and information can be found on the in-
ternet at shantyfest.com or on Facebook at Albany International  

Folk n’ Shanty Festival 

We hope you get better soon       

Andrew Meyer 

From Jenny and   

Maurice 

I would sincerely like to thank the ambo crew 
who came to my aid on the 15th of February, 

So thank you Tania, Louise 
and Maxine, you ladies saved 
my life 

From Pat Spear 

Tambellup has some beautiful people who are mentioned by visitors admiringly.  
But unfortunately Tambellup also has some ‘eyesores’ of properties, which visitors comment on 
with disgust—which is very embarrassing. 
When travelling through our town’s streets it is absolutely appalling to witness homes used as 
’junkyards’ - Surely these residents must realise that to gain the respect of family, friends and a 
community they should set a good example for others to follow. 
So why must residents live in ’junkyards’? Why cant they ’clean up their acts’ and gain the respect 
of the lovely people of Tambellup and Visitors. 
Sadly Tambellup has become known as the ‘Town of Trash’. 

Name Withheld 

Meet and Mingle 
With the ‘fast’, non personal world we live in, there is now very limited ‘face to face’ conversation, 
especially on topics related to local and global matters. 
Starting Tuesday the 10th of March from 10am the Tambellup CRC will have the urn on for people 
who would like to come and have a cuppa and a chat with  their  fellow community members. 
 

Tuesday 10th of March - Every Tuesday onwards 
10am  

At the Tambellup CRC 
Come and have a cuppa and a chat 

A Service of           
Holy Communion 
will take place at      

St Elizabeth’s 
Church, Broomehill 

on Sunday 29th of 
March at 9.30 am 

All welcome 
 

Revd Lindy Rookyard 
 

Contact: Mr T Spicer 
9824 1187 
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All welcome 

Every Wednesday 
From 10 am 

At the Tambellup CRC 

Morning Tea provided 

Broomehill Hockey Club 
AGM 

Monday 9th March 
7.30pm 

Broomehill Recreation Complex 
All Positions Open 

Enquiries: 
Anne Guazzelli 0488 620 453 
Janet Lucas  0405 632 857 

Tambellup Agricultural Society AGM has 
been postponed until 10th March due to lack of 

attendees. The meeting will take place at the 
Tambellup CRC at 7pm. A discussion as to the 

future of the Ag Society has been tabled. We 
are also looking for a Treasurer so if you can 
help out with that, please come along to the 

meeting or alternatively call Cheryl on 0487 635 
538. Please note that the membership fee is $1 

and only financial members receive a vote. 

See you all there. 

SOUP AND SWEETS 
Soup and Sweet’s will be starting back up again 

soon, and we are after volunteers!!! 

Please let us know if you are willing and able to 
cook for the 3rd Thursday of one of the following 

months;  

April 

May  

June  

July  

August 

September 

 

Please let the CRC know on 9825 1177 or email    
tambellup@crc.net.au 

 
 
 

 

AUSkey and MyGov access to the ATO is being phased out by the 
27th of March. 

Come along to this free workshop to get more info on MyGovID and RAM; 
facilitated by Senior Chartered Accountant, Marie Van Blommestein from 

RSM Accounting Katanning.  
THURSDAY 12 March 2020 

10am - Noon 
Morning tea provided 

Please RSVP by the 10th of March for catering purposes. 
9825 1177 or tambellup@crc.net.au 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555   Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 
 
The Annual Electors Meeting will be held on Thursday 12 March commencing at 5.00pm in the Tambellup Council      
Chambers.  All residents are invited to attend.  Copies of the Shire’s Annual Report for 2018/2019 are available at both 
Shire administration offices, the Tambellup CRC and on the Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au . 
 
The next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 19 March commencing at 4.30pm in the Tambellup Council 
Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings. 
 
COMMUNITY VOLUNTEER SUNDOWNER 
We were pleased to welcome over 100 Broomehill and Tambellup residents to the Community Volunteer Sundowner on 
Thursday 20 February, this year held at the Tambellup Community Pavilion.  Shire President Cr Mark Paganoni            
acknowledged all those who volunteer in our community, and highlighted the range of volunteering opportunities that exist. 
While our local volunteer support to the recent fires at Camel Lake, the Stirlings and Katanning was front of mind, the range 
of support provided by members of our community that assists us to be resilient and self-supporting is incredible – from the 
highly visible fire brigades and ambulance services, to the less visible but equally important community organisation com-
mittees.  If you have ever put your hand up to do something for your community – take a bow – your community salutes 
you! 
 
Thank you to the 124 Tambellup Store for the amazing catering provided for the event, the Tambellup Community Pavilion 
Association volunteers for manning the bar and Pam Hull and Louise Cristinelli at the Shire for organising the event. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
FROM THE FEBRUARY COUNCIL MEETING 
The President thanked volunteers from Broomehill and Tambellup who provided a response to the recent fires in Katanning. 
It was noted the crews who attended worked extremely well with other crews, and the support was very much appreciated 
by Katanning residents.  
 
Council accepted the Auditors report and Annual Report for the financial year ending 30 June 2019.  It was determined that 
the Annual Electors Meeting would be held on Thursday 12 March 2020 at 5.00pm. 
 
Council determined to amend its Fees and Charges for sale of standpipe water, to reflect the recent review and price         
increase imposed by the Water Corporation. The rate per kilolitre charged to the Shire by the Water Corporation is            
determined by the standpipe classification (Community Use or Commercial) and the infrastructure to the standpipe (either 
20mm, 25mm or 50mm meter size).  While it is regrettable that these costs are rising, the Shire’s Fees and Charges are     
determined on a cost recovery basis and in this case, include the Water Corporation rate and a small sum to partially offset 
the cost of operating and maintaining the standpipe controllers.  The new charges as follows are effective from 20 February 
2020: 

• Tambellup West Road standpipe  $3.40 per kilolitre (no change – 25mm meter) 
• Crawford Street standpipe   $9.20 per kilolitre (50mm meter) 
• Greenhills North Road standpipe  $9.20 per kilolitre (50mm meter) 
• Broomehill-Kojonup Road standpipe  $9.20 per kilolitre (50mm meter) 

Other water supply options are available, and the Shire is also investigating Water Deficiency Declarations. For more         
information in this regard please contact the CEO.   
 
Council agreed to support the production of the movie ‘Rain Dance’ by way of a financial contribution of $5000.  The movie 
is set in the Great Southern region, and has been filmed on locations in Broomehill and Kojonup. Council will request that 
the Great Southern Development Commission makes a matching contribution to the project. 
Council has undertaken a review of its local laws, and has endorsed the following proposed local laws.  These will be        
advertised for public comment for a six week period: 
 
 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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More information will be available on the Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au . 
 
Following a presentation by Dr Lenore Lyons, Council endorsed the Great Southern Centre for Outdoor Recreation            
Excellence (GSCORE) ‘Great Southern Regional Trails Master Plan 2020-2029’.  The Plan was developed following extensive 
consultation with the community, and provides a blueprint for the development of trails across the Great Southern. 
 
Council received the Corporate Business Plan 2018-2022 Quarterly Progress Report for the period October-December 2019.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A snapshot of the report follows, and more information will be available on the Shire’s website. 
Council endorsed the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup Equal Employment Opportunity Management Plan 2020-2022 as      
presented.   
Following consideration of concept plans presented, Council granted approval to the Broomehill Recreational Complex     
Incorporated to use Reserve 22820 for the purpose of construction of a small pavilion adjacent to the Oval.  Approval was 
granted subject to final plans being approved and provided by the Broomehill Recreational Complex Management           
Committee, and normal building approval processes. 
 
Council granted planning consent for the use and development of a shed at Lot 542, Number 4 Reilly Road, Broomehill,   
subject to conditions. 
 
Council considered and supported applications to Main Roads WA to amend the RAV ratings of White Road and Beejenup 
Road, to improve connectivity and continuity, subject to conditions.   
 
DROUGHT COMMUNITIES PROGRAM (DCP) 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is eligible for funding under the Drought Communities Program (DCP). Program funding 
up to one million dollars is possible, subject to meeting specific criteria. 35 Local Governments in WA now meet the          
eligibility criteria, and the Shire can apply for funding under the DCP. 
 
The objective of the DCP is to deliver benefits in Declared Council areas, by supporting investment in local infrastructure 
initiatives.  
 

Draft Activities on Thoroughfares and Public Places and 
Trading Local Law 2020 

Draft Cemeteries Local Law 2020 

Draft Dogs Local Law 2020 Draft Extractive Industries Local Law 2020 

Draft Local Government (Council Meetings) Local Law 
2020 

Draft Removal of Refuse, Rubbish and Disused Material 
Local Law 2020 

Draft Local Government Property Local Law 2020 Draft Repeal Local Law 2020 

Draft Waste Local Law 2020 Draft Bushfire Brigades Local Law 2020 

Draft Health Local Law 2020 Draft Fencing Local Law 2020 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Funding will be targeted at infrastructure projects that provide employment for people whose work opportunities have 
been impacted by drought; stimulate local community spending; use local resources, businesses and suppliers; and/or     
provide a long-lasting benefit to communities and the agricultural industries on which they depend. 
 
Eligible projects must relate to economic, social and cultural infrastructure, safety and accessibility upgrades, and/or town 
facility developments and upgrades. 
 
While water efficiency projects may be eligible, the funding is not directly related to water projects, rather it is aimed at    
economic stimulus. Projects must also benefit the broader community. 
 
Eligible projects under this program must be able to be implemented expediently, as the program must will finish on 30 June 
2021. Council therefore has limited time to develop projects that fit the criteria, apply for the program funding, and            
implement the project. 
 
Accordingly, Council will develop projects that meet the eligibility criteria and can be implemented quickly. Projects that are 
supported by existing funding, as well as those that have been identified through the Strategic Community Plan will be      
prioritised, as these are more likely to meet the funding criteria. 
 
Further information will be available as the funding criteria become available, and some community consultation will occur 
prior to lodging the grant application/s. 
 
WORKS  
The road construction team has been working on the reconstruction of two sections of Toolbrunup Road. Clearing and      
culvert works have been completed, and widening and gravel cartage are now in progress. This is a Regional Road Group 
project.  While this is underway, preparatory work has commenced to stabilise and seal patches on sections of          
Gnowangerup-Tambellup Road.  Clearing of surplus gravel from the Tambellup West Rd/Warrenup Rd intersection has     
commenced. 
 
Pallinup Road:  Contrary to information put out to the community regarding the construction project on Pallinup Road, we 
wish to confirm that sealing works will not be completed until late 2020.  A 4.8km section has been constructed, and cement 
stabilising of the section will allow the formation to be maintained until sealing is completed.  Sealing has been delayed as 
we have chosen a more robust construction method. 
 
The maintenance team has been assisting with various aspects of the housing project, as well as general tasks including   
signage maintenance and installation, removal of fallen trees from roads, pot hole patching, culvert works and general 
maintenance. 
 
The maintenance graders have been working in the south west part of the Shire during February, with the following roads 
receiving attention: Etna Rd, Brassey Rd, Bessen Rd, Paul Valley Rd, Nymbup Rd, Johnston Rd, Watergarrup Rd, Brown Rd, 
Peter Valley Rd, Binniup Rd, Newton Rd, Kings Cross Rd, and Thorn Rd. 

 
The parks and gardens team has been busy with seasonal tasks including weeding, spraying and general maintenance, as 
well as assisting with the housing project where required. 

 
A review of water supplies across all Shire infrastructure has been completed.  The Tambellup oval is currently using the    
reuse water as both dams located on Jam Creek Road are empty.  The level of the Broomehill Complex dam is very low, 
however a bigger pump will be temporarily installed at the CBH dam to allow water to be transferred to the Complex dam at 
a much faster rate. Work on the new pipeline from the CBH dam to the Complex dam is due to commence late in February, 
and will result in improved water transfer from this source. 

 

BUSHFIRE PREPAREDNESS 
In the wake of the recent fire at Katanning, a number of residents have requested that a Bushfire Preparedness session be 
held in Broomehill.  The Shire’s Community Emergency Services Manager, Cindy Pearce, will be running this session on 
Wednesday 11 March 2020, at the Broomehill Recreational Complex from 7.00-8.30pm.   
 

We would encourage everyone in the community to consider attending this session – the Katanning fire highlighted how 
easily a controlled incident can rapidly deteriorate with the right conditions, with potentially devastating impacts.  The ‘it 
won’t happen here’ mentality has been firmly dispelled – it could easily happen here as was demonstrated in Katanning.   
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RSVPs for the session are required, please advise your attendance to Lesley at the Shire on 9825 3555 or to 
mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au.  
 
RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
Residents are reminded that from 15 FEBRUARY 2020 until 15 APRIL 2020 we are in the RESTRICTED burning period.       
During this period you are required to obtain a permit before lighting any fires, and all conditions on the permit must be 
complied with.  The lighting of fires is prohibited over the Easter weekend 10-13 April inclusive. 
 
For more information or to obtain a permit please contact your brigade Fire Control Officer: 
 

 
HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS  
A reminder about how you can keep track of Harvest and Vehicle Movement Bans in the Shire: 

Your first course of action – make a judgement call and stop work if you think conditions have deteriorated! 
Harvest Ban Hotline – phone 98251042.  This service is maintained by the Shire and fire control officers 24/7, and       

provides the most reliable and up to date source of information. 
Text messaging - Council offers a service to residents whereby you can receive notification of harvest bans and road 

closures by SMS.  If you are currently registered for this service, it would be appreciated if you could contact     
Marni or Pam at the Shire on 98253555 to ensure your details are correct.  Similarly, if you would like to register, 
or no longer wish to receive these notifications, please contact the Shire. 

Radio broadcasts – ABC radio, as the emergency broadcaster, provides updates of harvest and vehicle movement bans 
at scheduled times through the day.  While every effort is made to ensure this information is available by broadcast 
times, changing weather conditions mean this is not always possible.  Please do not rely on ABC or other radio      
stations as a single source of information. 

Contact your Brigade Fire Control Officer – contact details are noted above. 
 
CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers. If you would like to provide      
feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

Attend in person at either of our administration offices - Tambellup office 8.30am-4.30pm Monday to Friday,       
Broomehill office Monday to Friday 8.30-12.00, 1.00-4.30pm;  

Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and contact      
details so we are able to respond to you. 
 
COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration Offices 
and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are available in alternative formats, on request, 
for people with disability. 
 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our Shire” 
tab. 
 
Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Broomehill East Brigade Luke Simpson 0427 251257 

Broomehill West Brigade Ben Hewson 0417 969975 

For Broomehill Townsite Neil Tears 0417 939684 

Tambellup East Brigade Mario Cristinelli 0427 258118 

Tambellup West Brigade Derek Sadler 0439 521127 

For Tambellup Townsite Laurie Hull 0428 251177 

Community Emergency Services Manager Cindy Pearce 0417 071567 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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There have been plans for a while to have a mural painted on the wall of the old Tambellup Court 
House (part the Police Station) that faces the Great Southern Highway, and I think this is a great 
idea. I believe a vibrant mural in town would build on this communities sense of self and pride. I 
also believe there would be a potential spin off for the local economy? Having a fairly good 
knowledge of West Australian geography and the locations of towns, it surprises me when people 
ask, “Where is Tambellup, I’ve never heard or it”. Don’t get me wrong I’m sure there are many of 
you who like it that way, and that’s fair enough. However I think having a quality mural (At least 
one) in town would be positive and would certainly increase Tambellup’s exposure on social media 
and in turn peoples interest in the town. There will no doubt be many thoughts and ideas on what 
context and colours should make up the Mural. The below design was created by Sgt. Dave Johnson 
APM, who as the Officer in Charge of Mount Barker Police recently made the Mountains and       
Murals festival a reality. I’m sure a lot of you have seen some of the phenomenal art work in that 
town, it’s simply outstanding and in my opinion strikes a wonderful balance of that towns history, 
the indigenous people, the Colonists, farming industries and the contemporary world we live in. A 
important part of this process will be community consultation. What would you like to see on the 
wall?? In the coming weeks we will be out there speaking to people about this to get ideas and a 
gauge on community expectations. In the meantime I ask that you email me directly 
josh.humble@police.wa.gov.au with ideas for the mural so that we can possibly develop a few      
designs that could eventually go to a community vote. The community will be able to participate in 
the actual painting of the mural! What do you think of this design -  

 
Personally, I think Dave has done a great job, but I’d change the border around the river scene. I see 
it as almost being Maori in design? Thanks for taking the time to read this, and I hope to hear from 
you about your thoughts on the future mural. We haven’t forgotten about        
Broomehill and will look at opportunities there down the track. Take care and look 
out for each other. 
Josh Humble 
Sergeant, Tambellup Police 
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A big thanks to the St. John Sub Centre in Tambellup for providing local police 
with a new defibrillator. With any luck we’ll never need to use it, however 

it’s good to know there will always be one in our police vehicle should it be required  
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Payment can be made at Tambellup Post Office 
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When: 30th March 
Time: 10am 

Where: At the Tambellup CRC 

To all clubs and organisations 
 

The Tambellup CRC would like to offer staff time for a service fee to as-

sist with administration work and clerical services to help relieve the 

pressure on your club or organisation. For example, writing up minutes 

from original copy, annual auditing of finances, making flyers and pam-

phlets, having an event etc.  

Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 
Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 

 

   Black & White  Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75   $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12      

Local only Business card size is $50/year 

Community Notices are frees however donations 
are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your local 
Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White only. 

, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  

Tambellup Shire Office. 

Advertise your local community groups 

meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or 

Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 

Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church                    
Service Times 

2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 
A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 

Tambellup Lodge 
Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month. Contact 

Duncan Chadbourne 9825 1167 
 

 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Katanning and  Districts  
Garden Club  

Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - 
commencing at 1.30p.m., 

Meetings are held at members' homes. 
Welcomes new members. 

For information ring  
Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Diabetes Educator  
Tambellup Health Centre 

3rd Wednesday of every month 
9.30am - 1.30pm 

9821 6274 

 

Red Hatters 

Meetings on the first Tuesday of the 

month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 
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Is your mind on the driving task? 
In our busy lives, it can be hard to focus on one thing at a time. We can often be thinking of lots of different 
things and not necessarily about the task at hand. 
 

Have you ever driven somewhere and lost track of how you got there? Have you ever taken the wrong turn on a 
route that you take often? Perhaps your brain is a bit overloaded and you are not able to concentrate fully on the 
task at hand - the driving task. 
 

It is easy to become distracted when driving, as we try to focus on more than one thing. The four types of  
distraction are:  

• Manual – taking your hand or hands off the wheel and using a device 

• Visual  – looking away from the road 

• Auditory – focusing your attention on other noises such as passengers, and 
Cognitive – thinking about other things, rather than the driving task. 
To keep your mind on the driving task, try the following tips:  

• turn off your mobile phone 

• check your route before starting your journey 

• adjust mirrors, radio, GPS or similar before you start driving 

• ensure everyone (including pets) is properly restrained 

• ask passengers to be quiet if they are making it difficult for you to concentrate 

• take regular fatigue breaks and use these breaks to eat and drink, and 

• before heading off, take a minute to bring your focus to the driving task at hand, leaving other thoughts and 
responsibilities behind. 

National On-Farm Emergency Water Infrastructure Rebate Scheme 

The Australian and Western Australian governments are working together to deliver $4.6 million in national rebates to 
livestock farmers and pastoralists in rural Western Australia for on-farm water infrastructure. 

The National On-Farm Emergency Water Infrastructure Rebate Scheme is available to eligible commercial livestock 
farmers and pastoralists in rural WA. 

About the rebate 

The rebate is for 25% up to a maximum of $25 000 for the purchase of new water infrastructure, delivery and  
installation to address animal welfare needs and improves resilience to drought. 

Eligible items include water storage devices such as tanks and troughs, pipes, fittings and pumps associated with water 
distribution systems, new bores and the desilting of dams by a contractor. 

Rebates can be applied to costs incurred after 30 June 2018, and applications close 30 April 2021 or when the funding 
allocation is exhausted, whichever occurs first. 

Find out what you can claim 

Eligible items include water storage devices such as tanks and troughs, pipes, fittings and pumps associated with water 
distribution systems, the drilling of new stock water bores and the desilting of dams by a contractor. 

What are the key dates? 

The rebate scheme is open for applicants who have undertaken eligible works from 1 July 2018 and will remain open 
until 30 April 2021 or until all the available funding is exhausted. 

10 May 2019 - scheme opened in WA 

30 April 2021 - final date for application submission 

30 April 2021 - scheme closes in WA 

For more information, full guidelines and eligible activities go to : https://www.water.wa.gov.au/planning-for-the-
future/rural-water-support/on-farm-emergency-water-infrastructure-rebate 

https://www.water.wa.gov.au/planning-for-the-future/rural-water-support/on-farm-emergency-water-infrastructure-rebate
https://www.water.wa.gov.au/planning-for-the-future/rural-water-support/on-farm-emergency-water-infrastructure-rebate
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       Did You Know … 

                     Play is the work of a child. 

                                                                 Maria Montessori 

  

Children learn as they play.  

Most importantly, in play children learn how to learn.  

 

‘Tambellup - A Smart Start‘ would like to know what activities or  

information sessions you would like us to organise in 2020. 

Some suggestions are : 

 Music and Movement 

 Diet and Dental health 

 Developing language skills 

 How A Child Learns to Read and Write 

 Book sharing ideas 

 Messy play 

 Childhood illnesses and Basic First Aid 

 Road Safety / Home Safety 

 Story and Rhyme Time 

 Social and Emotional Well being for Parents 

 Toilet Training 

 Play ideas 

 Behaviour Management 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming soon - Water Safety for Toddlers and Young Children 

Keep your eyes peeled for your invitation. 
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10 February 2020 

Sign up for free immunisations at school 

 

 

© WA Department of Health 2020 

health.wa.gov.au 
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Mondays 10-12 
@ Old Kindy Building 

(Cnr Howard St & East Tc) 

Join us for a cuppa and chat whilst 

the kids have a play. We are      

casual and inclusive, just as 

parenthood is. We are a non-profit 

community group  

affiliated with Playgroup W.A and 

Smart Start Great Southern.       

Find us on Facebook or just pop in. 

Contact Amelia 

(President) 

0439 240 393 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL ELECTORS MEETING 
 

The Annual Meeting of Electors of the Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup is to be held on 

THURSDAY 12 MARCH 2020 at 5.00pm 
in the Tambellup Council Chambers, Norrish Street,          

Tambellup. 
 
ORDER OF BUSINESS 
Attendance and Apologies 
Confirmation of the previous minutes 
Annual Report for 2018-2019  
General Business 
Closure 
 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 2018-2019 Annual Report 
is available for viewing via the Shire’s Website at 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and copies are now available from 
the Shire Offices at: 

46-48 Norrish Street, Tambellup and 
30360 Great Southern Highway, Broomehill. 

 
Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Sat Nam, 
Each month I will share with you a breathing technique 
(Pranayama) or meditation that you can try at home to 
help you through our fast changing times. 
 

This month is the ‘ONE MINUTE BREATH’, the rate and 
rhythm of our breath is intimately connected to our mental 
and emotional states. The slower our breath the more calm 
and relaxed we feel. Most people breathe around 15-20 
times per minute. By slowing down the breath we calm the 
mind and cool down our emotional energy.  

BENEFITS OF ONE MINUTE BREATH: 

• Dramatic calming of anxiety, fear and worry 

• Co-operation between the left and right brain hemi-
spheres 

• A feeling of peace and calm 

• Thinking mind becomes crystal clear 

• Improved health 

• Longer life! 

Technique 
1. Sit in a comfortable meditation posture (can be in a 

chair or on the floor, if in a chair make sure both feet 
are flat on the floor) 

2. Inhale slowly and deeply though the nose, first fill-
ing your tummy, then your lungs all the way up to 
the chest - take 20 seconds for this inhale 

3. Lock the breath once you fill your upper chest and 
hold for 20 seconds 

4. Exhale slowly and gently through the nose - take 20 

seconds to exhale all of the breath 
5. Gently begin another 20 second inhale and repeat 

the process of inhale for 20 seconds, hold for 20 sec-
onds and exhale for 20 seconds 

6. Congratulations you have achieved the ‘ONE MI-
NUTE BREATH’ 

7. Continue the technique for 3 minutes, build up to 7, 
11 and then 31 minutes per day! 

TIPS AND TRICKS 
Give yourself permission to work up to it. If you are hav-
ing trouble then just start with a 10 second inhale, hold 
and release (or even 5 seconds if necessary). Take a day or 
2 then increase to 15,15,15 building up to 20,20,20. 
If you find yourself struggling to continue with the ‘one 
minute breath’ then take some time to do some relaxed 
long deep breathing in between and then try again. 
Consistency is the key, it takes 90 days to become good at 
it and 120 days to be very nice at it ! 
Doing your ‘one minute breath’ practice in the morning 
will help you feel more calm throughout your day, practic-
ing before bed will help you sleep more deeply, why not 
do both! 
With love and blessings for your beautiful life, Lorraine x 
If you feel called, please join me for a Kundalini yoga class 
in Cranbrook, Mondays 9.30-11am or 6.30-8pm @ The 
Hub. No experience necessary, everybody welcome. Clas-
ses also held in Mount Barker, Denmark and Albany 
please e-mail f l.com www.facebook.com/
greatsouthernkundalini 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Annual General Meeting 
Corner Shop Museum Inc. 

Station Master’s House  
Norrish Street, Tambellup 

On Thursday, 2nd April, 2020 
at 10.00am 

 
Business:   

Election of Office Bearers 
Receive Financial Statement 
Set Membership Fee  
Other business. 

 
Would you like to help us preserve our local history? 

Would you like to learn more about our district history? 
 
We are looking for interested people who may have some time to spare to help us record our history, 
update it to include present day history and help us tell our stories.   
 
 

We are meeting at the  
Station Master’s House  

in Norrish Street, Tambellup 
On Thursday, 2 April, 2020 

After the AGM 

Station Master’s House 

Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 

BROOMEHILL FIRE STATION 
Exciting times ahead in Broomehill with the plans for the new fire station completed 
incorporating the latest facilities for all volunteers - Women and Men. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join your local bush fire brigade and be a part  of a vital community service group. 

For Enquiries 

 Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 

Or Brian on  0437 236 997 
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Tambellup Bowling Club News  
On 16th Feb 2020 we held our Bendigo Mixed Triples. We 
thank the local Community Branch - Tambellup Cranbrook 
for their continued support with local sporting events.   
Without these sponsors we wouldn't be able to put these 
events on. Thankyou to all competitors who travelled far & 
wide to attend this event. It was a great day of sometimes 
relaxed bowls & great competition. But in the end there can 
only be one winner. A combination team of Allan 
Hankinson, Karen Hall & Ken Meers had the winning streak 
of 3 wins & 51 shots. Next it came down to a count back 
with Stan Aylmore, Judy Harder & Alan Jones on 3 wins &   
45 shots coming in second. Followed by Norm Herbert, Garry Sheridan & Kate Sheridan on 3 wins 42 shots. 

Well done to all some great games played throughout the 
day. Thanks to all who helped make this a wonderful day. 
On 1st & 2nd Feb 2020 the men started off their campaign 
to our Singles Men Club Champion. With some                
outstanding and sometimes tough bowls played over the 
2 days. It came down to the play off between Norm       
Herbert & Jim Hull where Jim prevailed winning by an     
outstanding 13 shots!! A big Congratulations to Jim who is 

a passionate club member, enjoy your glory    Well 
done to Normie on a good battle to get in the final. Our 
plate winner was Ray Williams who battled it out with    

Allan Hankinson winning by 10 shots. Congratulations to all men who entered into the Championship a big 
effort over the two days. 
Pennants is back in fall swing leading up to the finals. 
The Men will have played 2 games round 9 & 10.   
Only 4 more to go!! In the last game the men went 
down to Gnowangerup Red at home  61 - 76. 
The Ladies played at home against Jerramungup    
going down 14 - 42. The very next day we hosted the 
league fours which consisted of a round robin. 
Gnowangerup won on a count back of shots. The 
ladies only have two games left for the season. Our 
Ladies have also represented our league at Inter 
League Round Robin at Kulin on the 7th – 9th Feb 
2020.  
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Meeting for Tennis Memorabilia 
7 March, 4.30pm @ Tambellup Pavilion 

We welcome input from past and present Tambellup Tennis players and members into tennis memorabil-

ia we could display at the new Pavilion. In particular, if anyone has any photos, please bring them to our 

meeting or get in touch with Stuart Witham /Kylie Lockyer for consideration. 

Tambellup Tennis Fixtures – March-April 2020 

 

 

Come and join us for social tennis at Tambellup! A ball machine is available for anyone that wants to get 
their muscles working hard J Otherwise come in for a social, friendly hit at 2pm. 

7 Mar 
  

Saturday Social Tennis, Tambellup, 2pm Junior Coaching, Tambellup 

14 Mar 
  

Saturday Social Tennis, Tambellup, 2pm 
Championship Singles 

Junior Coaching, Broomehill 

21 Mar 
  

Saturday Social Tennis, Tambellup, 2pm Junior Coaching, Broomehill 

28 Mar 
  

Saturday Social Tennis, Tambellup, 2pm 
Championship Mixed Doubles 

Junior Coaching, Broomehill 

4 April 
  

Saturday Social Tennis, Tambellup, 2pm Closing 
day & presentations 

  

4 & 11 
March 

Wednes-
day 

Night Pennant Tennis   

Broomehill Bowling Club Carnival Feb 
23rd 2020 

 
 
 
 

Winners for the 
day 
Bev Sanger and Greg Blake  
Charles Russell presenting the 
prize 
 

 
 

Runners up for the day 
Kevin and Maureen Heberle 

With Charles Russell 
 
 
 
 
3rd overall Margaret Innes and John Jenkins 
 

 

 
Many Thanks to the Sponsors 

Primaries of WA 
&  

Russell’s Ultra Sound Sheep Scanning Service 
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Would you like to submit        
something into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

Or for further information contact the CRC on 9825 1177 
 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF 
THE MONTH 5PM 

NO JANUARY EDITION 

Calling all businesses 
 

The Broomehill Tambellup Directory is almost     
complete!!! 

 

The CRC are wondering if there are any          
businesses in the area who would like to put a 
business card sized advert in the                
phonebook??? 
The cost of this would be $100 
The advert would have to be in portrait. 
If your business is interested please email the     
Tambellup CRC at topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 

(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  

Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 

If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 

order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 

Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 Search 124 Tambellup 

Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
5.30AM TO 9.00PM 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 
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Situated on the 
Tambellup West 
Road on the old         
showgrounds, the  

Tambellup Business Centre has available 
short and long term leases on workshop/
storage space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and        
boardroom plus toilets and showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 
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COUNTRYSIDE 
HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 
RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

neil.tears@bigpond.com 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 

Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 
Open for fellowship BBQ every Wednesdays 
3pm until Dusk on cnr Kojonup and Great 

southern HWY  
John  0438 952 930 
Neil  0417 939 684 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 
Phone : 0438 137 851 

2/103 Albany Highway Kojonup. 

For all back, neck pain, sports injuries, 

Muscle/bone/ joint problems treated. 
Remedial/ therapeutic massage. 

Private health rebates; Workers’ comp;  DVA. 
Helping keep the community healthy. 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 
 

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

Ben Hankinson 0439 106 450 
WOOL -  

Tim Chapman 0427 857 552 
Steve Squire –0477 957 177 

Livestock -  
Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichier 0429 314 703 
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Calendar MARCH 2020 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177   F: 08 9825 1187   E: tbtopics@gmail.com 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 
1 2 

PUBLIC 
HOLIDAY 

3 4 
Crochet 
 
Drumbeat 

5 6 7 

8 
Uniting Church 

9 
TA Playgroup 
 
BH Hockey Club 
AGM 

10 
Meet and Mingle 
 
Well women's 
Clinic 
 
TA AG Society 
AGM 

11 
Coiled Basket 
Workshop 
 
Drumbeat 
 
BH Bushfire Info 
Session 

12 Recycling 
 
MyGovID  
Workshop 

13 
Tough Love 
Seminar 
 

14 

15 16 
TA Playgroup 

17 
Cake Decorators 
 
Meet and Mingle 

18 
Crochet 
 
Drumbeat 

19 
CWA Afternoon 
Tea and Mystery 
Movie 

20 
Harmony Week 
CRC Event 

21 

22 
Uniting Church 

23 
Rhyme Time 
 

24 
Meet and Mingle 

25 
AusChem 
Reaccreditation  
 
Crochet 
 
Drumbeat 

26 Recycling 27 
 
 
 
 
TA P&C Steak 
Night 

28 

29 30 
TA Playgroup 
 
Be Connected 

31 
Meet and Mingle 

COMING UP IN APRIL: 
 

Corner Shop Museum AGM 
Tambellup Golf Day 

School Holiday Activities (follow us on Facebook for more information) 
Soup and Sweets 

 

AusChem Accreditation 


